
Preparation of the material for the Week of Prayer
for Christian Unity 2003

The initial draft of this text was produced by an ecumenical group of biblical scholars,
theologians, priests, pastors and lay persons in Argentina.  Sincere thanks go to this local
group for its suggestion of the theme, and its careful work over a ten-month period.  Members
of the group were related to the Comisión Ecuménica de Iglesias Cristianas de la Argentina
(CEICA/The Ecumenical Commission of Christian Churches in Argentina). They were: Fr
Rafael Magul (Orthodox), Ms Maria Luisa Cárdenas (Roman Catholic) Fr Fernando Gianetti
(Roman Catholic), Rev. Carlos Halperin (Anglican) Rev. Margarita Tourn (Waldensian
Church) and Rev. Pablo Andiñach (Methodist).

The text was brought to its present form by an international team appointed by the
Commission on Faith and Order of the World Council of Churches and the Pontifical Council
for Promoting Christian Unity of the Roman Catholic Church.  This team - which included a
representative of the Argentinian group) met near Málaga, Spain at the ecumenical centre
“Los Rubios” of the Iglesia Evangélica Española (Spanish Reformed Church). The team
thanks the director, Mrs Pilar Agraz Aguilar, and the staff of the ecumenical centre for their
warm and generous welcome. 

The participants in the group were privileged to hear the Rev. Father Carlos de Francisco
Vega of the Secretariat for Interconfessional Relations of the Spanish Episcopal Conference
speak on the observance of the Week of Prayer for Christian Unity in Spain, and Mrs Agraz
on the origins and development of the Los Rubios ecumenical centre, in particular its work
with immigrants.  In the course of one Sunday participants attended worship at both the
Reformed church in Los Rubios and the Roman Catholic parish “Nuestra Señora de la
Victoria” in Rincón de la Victoria, and the team also expresses its thanks to them for their
friendly  welcome.

* * *


